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March  

Friday 8 th    Lunch Orders Commence  

Monday 11 th    Labour Day Public Holiday  

Wednesday 13 th   Student Banking Representative visit 8.40am 

& 3pm  

Friday 15 th    Aussie of the Month Assembly ð 2.45pm MP Room  

      Cupcake Stall  To Aid Make -A-Wish Foundation 

After Assembly.   
Wednesday 20 th   School Photo Day  9am  

      Twilight Sports 5pm ð 7pm   

Monday 25 th    Parentõs Association Meeting ð 9am in Staffroom (all 

welcome) 

Friday 29 th    Gr. 3 & 4 Excursion Consent and Payment Due        

via Compass  

      Learning Celebrations Assembly ð 2.45pm MP 

Room  

April  

Thursday 4 th    Gr. 3 & 4 Excursion ð Enchanted Adventure  

Friday 5 th    Principalõs Award Assembly ð 1.45pm MP 

Room  

      Final Day Term 1 ð Students Dismissed 2.30pm  

Tuesday 23rd   Term 2 Commences 
Thursday 25 th   ANZAC Day Public Holiday  

Friday 26 th    School Cross Country  

      Welcome to Term 2 Assembly 2.45pm 
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Swimming Team 

Last Wednesday our super swimmers competed in the Divisional Swimming Carnival at 

Ringwood Pool. Talysha, Gracie, Tahlia, Kai and Logan qualified for this event after 

performing so well in the Wantirna District Swimming Carnival. It is a fantastic 

achievement to make it to this level of competition and we are so proud of you all.  

 

On Wednesday, Talysha won the 50m freestyle and finished 3rd in the breaststroke and 

medley events. Tahlia finished 5th in the 50m breaststroke, Gracie, Kai, Logan and 

Talysha finished 3rd in the medley relay, a fantastic result for our super swimmers. 

 

A huge congratulations to Talysha who has now qualified for the Metropolitan 

Swimming Championships to be held at Ringwood Pool next Friday 15th March. 

 

Parent Information Night 

Many thanks to the parents who attended the Level Information Sessions last Thursday 

evening. Whilst it was an extremely hot night it was a great opportunity to hear about 

the teaching program, expectations and goals that we hope to achieve in each level this 

year. 

 

A big thank you to our wonderful teaching staff for the preparation and presentations 

on the evening. 

 

Knox Banner 

Congratulations to Miss Frazer and the team of students who put together the banner 

for the Knox Festival. The students gave up many lunchtimes to put together our 

amazing banner which will be displayed at our next assembly. 

 

Grade 5/6 Leadership Day 

Next Thursday our Grade 5/6 students will be participating in a Leadership Day at school. 

We are excited that Caitlin Emonson (AFLW player for Melbourne) and Sam Harper 

(Melbourne Renegades cricketer) will join us and tell their stories of struggle and 

persistence to get to the top of their chosen sports. 



This promises to be a very rewarding and productive day for our school leaders. Many 

thanks to Mrs McCoy for organising this event for our leaders. 

 

School Banking 

Next Wednesday Katrina from the Commonwealth Bank will be here to talk to parents 

and students about school banking. Katrina will have a table set up outside the Prep 

Rooms from 8.40am and 3.00p.m. 

 

 

Bake ςa ςWish 

The Make-a-Wish Foundation is a charity that helps to grant wishes to very sick kids. 

By holding a Bake-A-Wish event the school is empowering our students to make a vital 

difference to the lives of really sick kids, kids who often miss out on a lot of school due 

to hospital visits and the limitations of their illness. 

 

We are hosting a Cupcake Stall on Friday 15th March after our Aussie of the Month 

Assembly to help raise money for the Make-a-Wish Foundation.  

 

The ingredients and supplies will all be donated by the Mackin family (Caitlin 4A and 

Jessica 2A) and the cupcakes will also be prepared by Mrs Mackin. 

 

We anticipate selling 5 different flavours of cupcakes, including a gluten free option for 

those with allergies.   No nuts will be used in any of the cupcakes.  Flavours will include 

White Choc Raspberry, Oreo, Chocolate, Vanilla and Gluten Free. 

 

The cupcakes will be sold for $1.00 each with all money raised to be donated to the 

Make-a-Wish Foundation. 

 

Have a fantastic weekend everyone! 

 

Wayne Macdonald 

Principal 

  



 

OFFICE NEWS éééééé  
 

 
Gastroenteritis Exclusion 
Please note that if your child is absent with Gastroenteritis (vomiting/diarrhoea), they 
cannot return to school until 24 hours after symptoms have ceased.   
 
Camps, Sport & Excursion Fund (CSEF) 
To our new families or families whose financial circumstances have changed, 
application forms are available at the office. 
 
Lyndall, Deb & Carol 

 
 
 
WASPôS NEST ROSTER  
Saturday 9th  Lacchiana Family (Prep B) 
Sunday 10th  Puru Family (Prep B)   

 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY  
 

WEDNESDAY 20 TH  MARCH  
 

Forms were sent home with each student this week.  
(Please do not return forms until Photo Day)  

 

Sibling photo forms available from the office.  
  



 

Student Voice, Agency and Leadership News  

 

 

 

 

Tyner House Captains Report 

Hello. We are Aedan and Hannah, your 2019 Tyner House Captains. 
 

Weôre really excited to be working with Tyner and the teachers, and being role 
models for the younger years. We shall be encouraging everyone, (including 
Knox, Wallace and Duggan). 
 
We will be working with our House Mentor, Miss Richardson, to organise our 
Tyner House fundraiser on the final day of this term. We are thinking of 
donation ideas like gold coin donations for free dress and selling food after 
school for suffering children who need vaccinations in Africa, but nothing has 
been finalised yet.   
 
We would like to thank everyone who voted for us. It is our promise to not let 
you down. 
 

We have one last thing to sayé GO TYNER!!!!! 
 
Have a nice day J 

Hannah and Aedan. 

  



 

Orders are now being taken for ñStickybeaksò reusable lunch 

order bags. These are fantastic for your childrenôs Friday 

Canteen Lunch orders.  

 Bags are just $10 each.  

 

The PA will be running a BBQ at the Twilight Sports, March 20 th ,  

from 4.30pm ï 7.00pm. (Selling will begin at 5pm)  

 We will be selling sausages in bread, ice creams, drinks and Zooper Doopers.  

 

Help from the WASPS Community would be ver y much appreciated on the 

night to cook sausages and sell items. If you can help please let a PA member 

or the Office know.  Thank you J 

 

Next Meeting :  Monday 25 th  March 9am in 

the staff room.  

 All Welcome J 

 
CANTEEN 
Canteen will be open for snacks Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. Lunch 
Orders will commence tomorrow Friday 8th March.   Many thanks to those who have 
volunteered to assist with the Canteen.  We are always looking for volunteers, so if you 
would still like to help out, please contact the office. 
 
bŜȄǘ ²ŜŜƪΩǎ wƻǎǘŜǊ - 
Tuesday 12th  Donna Lacchiana  
Wednesday 13th  Meg Aloi 
Thursday 14th   Buzz Captains 
Friday 15th   Victoria Fagan & Melanie Hare 
   



CANTEEN LUNCH PRICE LIST 

Lunch Orders are available each Friday.  

 Write Name, Class and  Order on paper bag and enclose correct payment.  

LUNCH ORDERS TO BE HANDED IN AT CLASSROOMS. 

  No Snack Items to be ordered with lunches  

HOT FOOD 

Meat Pie  $2.50 

Sausage Roll  $2.50 

Party Pies  $1.00  

Party Sausage Roll $1.00 

Hot Dog  $2.50 

Chicken Nuggets $  .50 each 

SANDWICHES (Plain/Toasted)  

Hot Baked Bean or Spaghetti Jaffle  $3.00 

Ham $2.20 

Cheese $2.20 

Tomato $2.20 

Egg $2.20 

Combinations ŕ 20c per additional filling (e.g. 

Ham & Tomato Sandwich - $2.40) 

$  .20 

DRINKS 

Flavoured Milk (Low Fa t)  

Chocolate, Strawberry, Honeycomb  

$2.00 

Fruit Juice ŕ 100% juice 

Apple/Orange, Tropical, Apple/Blackcurrant  

$1.50 

CANTEEN SNACKS PRICE LIST 

 Snack items are available Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday.  

Sunfruits  $0.80 

Potato Chips  $1.00 

Popcorn $1.00 

Tubes $0.60 

Icypoles $1.00 

  



 

SCHOOL BANKING INFORMATION SESSION 
 

School Banking is a fun, interactive and engaging way for young Australians to learn about money 
and develop good savings habits. Children who deposit money into their Youthsaver account 
through School Banking earn Dollarmites tokens, which they can save up and redeem for exciting 
rewards.  
 
The rewards available during 2019 are: 

¶ Scented Stackable Highlighters   

¶ Snowy Origami Set                  

¶ Icicle Slapband Ruler  

¶ Yeti Fluffy Notepad  

¶ Arctic Owl Fluffy Keyring 

¶ Scratch Art Cards 

¶ Water Skimming Bounce Ball  

¶ Polar Pencils & Pencil Toppers 
 
School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our school. Our school receives a Regular Savers 
Contribution of $5 for every 10 deposits processed per student as well as an Annual Contribution 
which is based on the number of students who made at least one School Banking deposit in the 
prior year. 
 
School Banking day is Wednesday.  Each week you need to hand your book in to your teacher. 
 

We will be holding a School Banking Information Session at our school on Wednesday 
13th March  

Outside the Prep Centre 8.40am ï 9.30am and 3pm ï 4pm. 
 
Please join us and find out more about the School Banking program and how your child can get 
involved.  
 
If you are interested in opening a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account for your child you can 
visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and click on the link to open a Youthsaver account. A 
School Banking representative will be available at the Information Session to show you how you 
can do this. In order to verify yourself and your child, you will need your driverôs licence and your 
childôs birth certificate, but if you donôt have these with you on the day, you can complete 
verification online at home. 
 

 
  



 

 

Divisio n Swimming Carnival  
Well done to Talysha, Tahlia, Kai, Gracie and Logan for competing in the 
District Swimming Carnival at Ringwood on Wednesday.  
 
Congratulations to Kai on his 3 rd place in Butterfly, Talysha, Gracie, Logan and 
Kai on their 3 rd place in the Medley Relay, Talysha finished 3rd in Breaststroke 
and Tahlia finished 5 th in Breaststroke.  
 
Talysha did very well to finish 1 st in Freestyle and she will now progress to the 
Regional finals next Friday. Good luck Talysha!  

 
SPORT DATES 2019 
With  our recent move from the Scoresby Sports District to our new position in 
the Wantirna Sports District there has been a change to some of our advertised 
calendar dates, please see below for an update. 
 
DISTRICT  ATHLETICS  
Thursday 9th May (Wantirna District ) 
 
Division Athletics Wednesday 18th September at Knox Athletics Track 
 
DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY  Both Scoresby and Wantirna  
Date ð Friday 24th May 
Venue ð Knox Athletics Track  
Time ð 12noon to 2.30pm 
 
WINTER SPORT  
Wantirna District  
29th May 
14th June 
 
SUMME R SPORT 
Wantirna District  
15th August  
13th September  
 
Hooptime Basketball  ð still to be confirmed  
 
Nicola Tuohey  
PE Teacher 



 
 

 
WANTIRNA SOUTH NETBALL CLUB INC. 

 

UNDER 11 PLAYERS URGENTLY 
NEEDED! 

 

 
Under 11 Players are urgently needed for our 2019 Win ter Competition . 

If you are interested in playing netball please contact Lyndall at the 
school office or email  

enquiries@wantirnasouthnetballclub.com  
Netball is a great way to keep fit and meet new friends and have lots of 

fun.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.wantirnasouthnetballclub.com  
 

WE LOVE NETBALL. GO SOUTH!  

mailto:enquiries@wantirnasouthnetballclub.com
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ONLINE UNIFORM SHOP  
Order online at 

https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school  wear/wantirna south ps  

or visit the RHS Uniform Shop at  
Unit 12/100 New Street, Ringwood. Phone 9870 1377  

 Trading Hours ï Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm 

  

https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school


  



  



  



  



  


